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Prague, 16th February 1883
Dear Mr. Sander,

When I visited Reichenbach, we talked amongst others about Oncidium splendidum and he told me that Lehmann had sent him 6 similar plants from Guatemala, but without flowers, and Reichenbach says that the plants (which I was unable to see) are a little doubtful.
I also saw the article by Sir Trevor and Reichenbach, and I wanted to reply to it.

Yesterday and the day before yesterday I went to see Baron Hruby with uncle Roezl, he has very beautiful pictures of his orchids, he is having all of them painted and the paintings are very beautiful. The English paintings are nothing compared to these.

They will become very rare in Costa Rica and will fetch a very good price in England. It is closed now, you’ll have to see how you can proceed.
Yesterday I visited Baron Hruby with Eduard; he gave me 500 guilders which is £41.8. This means you can draw upon me for 1000 marks if you need to. Please let me know in advance.

Reichenbach writes to say that the Pescatorea sanderiana is nothing but a variety of dayana, which he is calling P. dayana candidula. I have sent a drawing to Leboeuf.

The international exhibition on the 16th May does not take place in Ghent but in St. Petersburg. The exhibition in Ghent is on the 16th April.

if the Cattleya labiata are forms and each one has so many varieties, then at Baron Hruby’s there were 3 trianae in flower which I have had painted, …very different…different species ? I assume there will be many forms. It is impossible that the Cattleya collected by Lehmann is the same as that collected by Seidel. This is the distribution:
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….Much will need to be written about this.
Kind regards from your friend,
B Roezl
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